
HCS HB 275 -- ILLEGAL ALIENS

SPONSOR: Brattin

COMMITTEE ACTION: Voted "Do Pass" by the Committee on
International Trade by a vote of 7 to 1.

Currently, a public employer or business entity receiving a state
contract or grant in excess of $5,000 or a state-administered or
state-subsidized tax credit, tax abatement, or loan is required to
participate in a federal work authorization program. This
substitute requires every employer or business entity to enroll and
actively participate in a federal work authorization program.

The provisions that require any entity contracting with the state
or a political subdivision of the state to provide an affidavit of
compliance in a federal work authorization program on an annual
basis is repealed.

The provisions regarding the rebuttable presumption that an
employer participating in a federal work authorization program has
an affirmative defense when the federal government notifies the
Attorney General that an employee of the employer is not authorized
to work in the United States are repealed. Upon the notification
from the federal government that an employee is not authorized to
work in the United States, the Attorney General must bring a civil
action in the circuit court of Cole County if he or she reasonably
believes a business entity has knowingly employed an unauthorized
alien.

The penalty imposed on an employer for employing an unauthorized
alien is changed from a 14-day suspension of all local licenses,
permits, and exemptions to a suspension of all licenses for a
minimum of one day and a maximum of 30 days. The penalty for a
second violation is changed from a one-year suspension to a
suspension of all licenses for a minimum of 30 days and a maximum
of one year. Upon a finding of a third violation, the court must
order the permanent suspension of all licenses and the revocation
of the business entity's registration as a corporation, limited
liability company, or limited partnership in this state.

Any costs incurred by a business entity for participating in a
federal work authorization program can be deducted from the
business entity’s income or business taxes in this state.

The substitute becomes effective January 1, 2014.

PROPONENTS: Supporters say that the bill expands the requirement
of using the E-Verify system for determining legal status to work



to all employers in Missouri, which is only fair. The bill
tightens current law to comply with federal court decisions.

Testifying for the bill was Representative Brattin.

OPPONENTS: Those who oppose the bill say that it will
disproportionately affect women and minorities.

Testifying against the bill was Vanessa Crawford, Missouri
Immigrant and Refugee Advocates.

OTHERS: Others testifying on the bill say a copy of a power point
presentation prepared by OA on using the E-Verify system will be
left with the chairman of the committee.

Testifying on the bill was Office of Administration.


